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PL/36 Exempt questions by members of the Council pursuant to Council 

procedure rule No 11. 
 
 The Committee was informed that no questions from members of the Council 

had been received. 
 
PL/37 Permitted development - Woodville 
 

The Committee considered a report which sought authorisation to proceed 
with a so-called ‘Article 4 Direction.’ This would require the Committee to grant 
planning permission, before the demolition of a nineteenth century former 
brewery building in the Woodville Area could take place.  
 
Members felt it important that the building be protected, given the contribution 
it made to the industrial heritage of the area. In this context there was some 
discussion about whether it could achieve listed status. 
 

 RESOLVED:- 
 
 That the recommendations be approved 
 
 
 
 

    M. FORD 
 
 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 

  
  
  The Meeting terminated at 6.35pm 
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